
 

 

 

Learn to Live Term 3, Week 10 (27th September, 2019) 

Important Dates:                                                 

Please mark these dates on your  calendar 

Grose Road, Faulconbridge NSW 2776 

 PO Box 249, Springwood 2777     Phone: 4751 2208     Fax: 4751 3933 

Website: http://www.faulconbri-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

Email: http://faulconbri-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Access student portal: http://portal.det.nsw.edu.au 

 Principal: Mrs C Frith 

Assistant Principal Stage 1: Mrs N Bridges, Mrs K Carter (Relieving) 

Assistant Principal Stage 2: Mrs K Jansons 

Assistant Principal Stage 3: Mr P Earl 

Notes Home  
 

 Crazy Hair Day 

 School Disco 

 Kindergarten Note about ‘Panther’ musical 

 Tell Them From Me Survey 

 Summer Games (selected students only) 

 Extra-curricular photo day 

Assembly Dates 

 

** NEW TIME** 
Fridays commencing 2pm 

  

   

TERM 3 
27th September K-6  

School Activities Update 

Kitchen Garden Classes - Term 3 
Monday - 2/3C- 9:30am, 1/2H - 11:30am, 1/2G - 12:30pm, 1/2S –2pm 

 
Sport Days - Fridays 

K-2 (9.55 - 10.55) 

3-4 (12.25 - 1.25) 

5-6 (1.55 - 2.55) 

 

   PE Days (sports uniform) 

Tuesday: 2/3C, 3/4J, 3/4Z, 4/5S 

Wednesday: KC, KW, K/1J, 1/2G, 1/2H, 1/2S, 5/6P, 5/6S, 5/6T 

 

 Library Days 

Tuesday: 3/4Z, 3/4J, KW 

   Wednesday: 5/6S, 5/6P,  KC 

 Thursday: 2/3C, K/1J, 5/6T 

Friday: 1/2G, 4/5S, 1/2S, 1/2H 

 

      Music 

Monday: KW, K/1J, 3/4ZP, 3/4J 

Tuesday: KC, 5/6P, 1/2S, 4/5S 

Wednesday: 2/3C, 5/6T, 5/6S, 1/2H 

Thursday: 1/2G 

 

Choir 

3-6: Sopranos Tuesday 8:00am, Altos Thursday 8:00am in the Main Hall 

K-2: 8:15am Thursdays in the Music Room 

DECEMBER 2019 

Tue 3 Year 6 Farewell 

Kindy Transition - Whole Day A&B 

Thu 12 Celebration Student Achievement 

Wed 18 Last day of school for students 

TERM 4 - OCTOBER 2019 

Mon 14 Students return for term 4 

Wed 16 Kindy Transition - Group A 

Thu 17 Extra Curricular Photo Day 

Kindy Graduation Photo Day 

Fri 18 Oral Reading Competition 

Mon 21 SHS Drama Performance - Hall 3 

Wed 23 Kindy Transition - Group B 

‘Got It’ Group-8:30am to 12:30pm 

Epping PS Band Tour - Workshop 

12pm & Performance 12:45-1:20 

Thu 24 AECG Meeting - Katoomba Nth PS 

Fri 25 Summer Games 

Wed 30 Kindy Transition - Group A 

‘Got It’ Group-8:30am to 12:30pm 

‘Got It’ Night Group - 6pm to 8pm 

Thu 31 Stage 2 Blue Gum Camp 

NOVEMBER 2019 

Fri 1 Stage 2 Blue Gum Camp 

Wed 6 Kindy Transition - Group B 

‘Got It’ Group 8:30am to 12:30pm 

Thu 7 Annual Public Speaking and Oral 

Reading Comp at Winmalee PS 

Fri 8 Musical Dress Rehearsal 

Wed 13 Kindy Transition - Group A 

Kindy Parent Evening Session  

Musical - Final Date to buy tickets 

‘Got It’ Group 8:30am to 12:30pm 

Thu 14 Musical 12pm & 6pm shows 

Fri 15 Musical 12pm & 6pm shows 

Wed 20 Kindy Transition - Group B 

‘Got It’ Group 8:30am to 12:30pm 

Wed 27 ‘Got It’ Group 8:30am to 12:30pm 

http://www.faulconbri-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://faulconbri-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://portal.det.nsw.edu.au
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Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

 
School Closed 

This vacation period the school grounds are closed. We have been advised by School Infrastructure NSW that the Share Our 
Space program WILL NOT be operating at our school. Please do not come to the school grounds during the vacation period. 

FunKids will continue to operate. 

 

Bus Travel – Opal Cards 

Blue Mountains Transit recently contacted the school to request support in ensuring that all students catching the bus ‘tap 
on’ and ‘tap off’ using their Opal Card. Every week there are children catching the bus home who tell me that they: 

 ‘left their card at home;’ 

 ‘lost it’ 

 ‘mum’s getting me a new one’ 

We also have some students getting on the bus with no Opal Card and no money.  

It is important to understand that service delivery of buses to and from our school is based on bus usage and that usage is 
determined by data collected from Opal Cards as they are tapped. Lack of perceived patronage 
on the school buses may lead to a reduced level of services provided to the school. 

If your child/ren catch the bus, please assist us in ensuring that they have their Opal Card ready 
to travel. The Code of Conduct for School Bus Travel is attached in this newsletter. Please read 
through it with your child/ren and ensure they understand their responsibilities when catching 
the bus. 

 

Bushfire Season 

Bushfire season generally operates from 1st October to the 31st March. In preparation for the bushfire season we are currently 
checking that all our procedures are in place to keep everyone safe. Parents can assist in this process by ensuring you have 
our School Enews app on your smartphones. We will endeavour to ensure updates of our bushfire status are made regularly 
during any bushfire emergency. Downloading and checking the RFS ‘Fires Near Me’ app which is free for all smartphones also 
assists with getting the most up to date information. During Term 4 we will enact a bushfire drill to check all our systems are 
in place. 

 

ATTENDANCE POLICY:  

All parents have a responsibility to ensure that children attend school each day and to notify the school as soon as possible if 
their child is away. If your child is absent parents are required to provide the school with an absence note explaining why they 
were away. If your child is absent for 2 days or more (without notification from parents) the school will contact you to find out 
why they are absent and why the school was not notified. If your child is absent due to illness the school can request a 
medical certificate from the doctor.  

Schools have a legal requirement to record student attendance. A significant change to the policy is the expectation that 
students who travel within Australia or overseas for a holiday do so during school holidays. If students are going on holidays 
during school time an Application for Extended Leave – Travel must be completed by parents before travelling with copies of 
the itinerary attached. This absence will now be counted towards a student’s total absence and be recorded on your child’s 
Semester reports. Please consider the impact on your child’s learning before taking leave during school time. The Application 
for Extended Leave – Travel is available from the office. A Certificate of Extended Leave – Travel will be issued if the leave is 
approved. Please note that parents are responsible for supervision of children whilst on extended leave.  

The Home School Liaison Officer regularly checks and monitors student attendance. If the attendance of your child drops 
below 80% then you may be contacted, as this is equivalent to missing a day per week of school. Missing school significantly 
impacts on consistency of instruction and consistency of social friendships. It always preferable for attendance to be above 
90%. 
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Principal’s Report cont’d 

 
Fundraising 

There are many events happening at the moment to raise funds for different activities and causes. 

Yesterday Crazy Hair Day raised $354.15 to support our World Vision sponsor child, Credo from Gashoho, Burundi. There 
were some fabulous hairstyles and budding hairdressers demonstrating their skills. 

Everyone had fun at the discos on Thursday afternoon/evening. A big thank you to the Year 6 fundraising committee and the 
teachers for ensuring a successful school event. 

Early in Term 4 our P&C Twilight Markets will take place on 1st November. This is the major fundraiser for our P&C this year. If 
you are interested in helping please come along to the next P&C meeting on October 21. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We wish everyone a safe and restful holiday. It’s time for everyone to recharge the batteries ready for Term 4. 

 

Cub Award Morning Tea 

Congratulations to our Cub Award winners for 2019: 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Carol Frith 
Principal 

  Safe Respectful Learner 

Term 3  K-2 Tommy B - K/1J Imogen A - 1/2S Sienna K - 2/3C 

Week 10 3-6 Olivia M - 5/6T Thomas D - 2/3C Jackson S - 5/6T 



 

 

 

 

Code of conduct for school students on buses 

It is every student's responsibility to behave in a manner that ensures the safety and comfort of passengers and drivers. This 
includes: 

Behaviour on buses 

 Use appropriate language not offensive or racist language 

 Fighting, spitting, feet on seats, throwing things in or from the bus is not permitted 

 No eating or drinking (other than water) - unless for medical reasons or the bus operator gives written permission. 

 Offer seats to adults including people with a disability, elderly or expectant mothers 

 Do not push or shove other people 

 Do not bully or harass other passengers or the driver 

 Avoid attracting the attention of the driver except in the case of emergency 

 Do not play music at such volume that it may distract the bus driver or other passengers. 

 

Safety on and near buses 

 Obey reasonable directions from the driver (e.g. where to sit or to remain in the bus) 

 Remain in your seat - do not move around the bus unnecessarily 

 If standing, remain behind the front passenger seat and keep a secure hand hold at all times 

 Keep bags and other items clear of the aisle 

 Do not allow any part of your body to protrude out of the bus at any time 

 Wait for the bus in a quiet and orderly manner - including at bus interchanges 

 Stand away from the roadside until the bus comes to a complete stop 

 Allow other passengers to leave the bus before stepping onto the bus in a single line 

 Wait until the bus stops before moving to get off the bus at your designated stop 

 Cross the road where and when it's safe to do so, use crossings/traffic lights where available. 

 

Legal considerations on buses 

 Wear the seat belt properly adjusted and fastened, if one is available 

 Obey the law that bans smoking on buses 

 Ensure that buses are not vandalised - report any damage, e.g. graffiti and window etching, to the driver 

 Do not interfere with bus property, equipment and signage 

 Do not leave rubbish on the bus, or at bus stops or interchanges. 

 

Using bus passes 

 Show travel passes or tickets to the driver on boarding and to Authorised Revenue Protection Officers, NSW 

 Police Officers or bus company representative when requested 

 Use the travel pass only for its intended purpose - do not lend your pass to other students or borrow a pass from them 

 Swipe or 'dip' passes in ticket readers if available when boarding 

 If issued with a School Opal card, always tap on when boarding and tap off when leaving the bus. 

 

Disobeying these rules may lead to the withdrawal of bus travel passes, banning students from travelling on buses and/or 
police prosecution and court action. 

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/#/studentCodesOfConduct 

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/#/studentCodesOfConduct


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How is our school going from your point of view? What are we doing well? 

Are we meeting your child's needs? Do you have some feedback to give?  

Have your say!  

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/ys9nq 

What is the Tell Them From Me survey?  

The Tell Them From Me Parent Survey is anonymous, voluntary, and easy-to-use. It is based on a  
comprehensive questionnaire covering parents’ perceptions of their child’s experiences at home and 
at school. 

Insights into parent and staff communication, activities and practices at home, and parent voice on 
the school’s support of learning and behaviour all build an accurate and timely picture that schools 
can use for practical improvements. 

We look forward to hearing from you! 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/ys9nq


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Artwork by 4/5S 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2/3C Kallie B Presenting all her work to a high standard and having beautiful book work 

2/3C Keira G Always having a positive attitude when attempting new skills 

3/4J Aryelle T Being a safe, respectful learner 

3/4J Sarah M Settling in well to her new school 

3/4J Alice S-L Settling in well to her new school 

3/4J Jackson S Focus and engagement in the classroom 

3/4Z Harrison S His effort in Literacy 

3/4Z Leighton S Working well in Maths 

3/4Z Bella H Working well in literacy groups 

3/4Z Connor O Always giving his best attempt 

4/5S Winter M Her improved effort in all writing tasks 

4/5S Owen J His persistence and creativity during all digital technology tasks 

4/5S Juliette F Her improved effort with spelling and Words Their Way 

4/5S Remy L Being an enthusiastic and engaged Mathematician 

5/6P Oscar M His excellent attitude and effort in all lessons 

5/6P Jack S Improvements in checking and editing his written work 

5/6P Niklas O A well-prepared and engaging presentation on his overseas travel 

5/6P Caitlin C Improvements in effort and skill in Mathematics 

5/6S Matilda B Consistently being a respectful and focused learner in class 

5/6S Oliver N Being an engaged learner during science 

5/6S Kiah S Consistently being a focused learner 

5/6S James C Being a focused learner in writing tasks 

5/6T Abby D Being a safe, respectful learner in class 

5/6T Owen C Working with increasing confidence in Spelling 

5/6T Eliza B Working with increasing confidence in Mathematics 

5/6T Oscar Q Being a focused worker in class activities 

WEEK 9 

TERM 3 

Years 3 - 6 

3/4J Pen Licence Awards 

Tilly W 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 3 

WEEK 10 

KC Lila L Always being a learner, working hard in all areas 

KW Benjamin R Always being a safe, respectful learner 

K/1J Chelsea Z Being a safe, respectful learner. Well done! 

1/2G Boston D Consistent effort and dedication in all areas of learning 

1/2H Jorja W Demonstrating the qualities of a safe, respectful learner 

1/2S Annabelle w Consistently being a safe, respectful learner 

2/3C Ethan H Putting a great deal of thought and time into his writing activities 

3/4J Leah Mc Being a safe, respectful learner 

3/4Z Felix Mc Always being a safe, respectful learner 

4/5S Imogen B Her improved effort and dedication across all areas 

5/6P Dominic P Being a respectful and creative learner 

5/6S Niamh O Consistently being a safe and mature student 

5/6T Oliver T Being a safe, respectful learner 



 

 

 

 

 

 

What you need to do: 
1. Collect eligible bottles- Every eligible bottle, can or carton you return through Return and Earn is worth a refund of 10 

cents.  

2. Take containers to a return and earn drop off centre (Containers need to be 
empty, uncrushed, unbroken, and have the original label intact) 

3. You have different payout options to receive this refund, we are using the Retail 
Voucher option. Click on Retail Voucher, this will print out a retail voucher for 
the full refund amount. 

4. Place your voucher/docket in an envelope with the student’s name and class on 
it. 

5. Put the envelope in the box located in the office.  

What we will do: 

1. Weekly my team and I will collect the retail vouchers and document who has 
brought in vouchers and how much they are worth. 

2. We will tally the results, a graph will be up for all to see near the office. 

3. A staff member will take the retail vouchers and cash them in. All money raised 
will go directly into the garden and kitchen. 

4. The class that raises the most money by the last week of term 4 will receive a 

free morning tea. 

FPS Return and Earn Fundraiser 
The Faulconbridge PS school parliament has passed a motion to introduce a ‘return and earn’ recycling initiative. Return and 
Earn is a great way for our community to raise money and help improve our school & community environment. All money 
raised will go into the kitchen garden program in order to purchase new plants and cooking 
materials.  

Students are encouraged to collect eligible bottles, cans and poppers and deposit them to their 
nearest ‘return and earn centre’. There, students will receive a retail voucher for their deposits 
and we ask for these to be placed in the ‘return & earn” box which will be located in the office. 
Please place the vouchers in an envelope with the students name and class on the front. 

Faulconbridge’s closest deposit centre is 32-44 White Cross Rd, Winmalee NSW 2777 (next to 
Coles.) 

Additionally, Yellow bins will be located on the school grounds in order for students to put 
school-based recycling in.  

Weekly my team and I will count the vouchers and make a graph on the wall outside the office for all to see. We will        
announce the leading class at Friday’s Big top assemblies. 

The class that raises the most money will get a FREE MORNING TEA provided by the committee.  

***START COLLECTING IN THE HOLIDAYS!!!*** 
We would love to set a school target of over 20,000 bottles returned and earned during next term!!! 

Please note… We are only collecting the retail vouchers once you have taken your eligible bottles to the return and earn 
centre. WE WILL NOT COLLECT ELIGIBLE BOTTLES AT SCHOOL SO PLEASE DON'T BRING BOTTLES IN TO SCHOOL.  

All bottles, cans, and poppers should be taken to collection centres.  

 

Thank you for assisting our school and community to make it a better place! 

 
Lachlan Henderson 
Minister for Environment and Committee. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

The students of Faulconbridge Public School bring to life the story of the panther that roams the Blue Mountains. Panther 

is a musical that showcases the talents of our students in all of the creative and performing arts. 

Panther will be performed at Faulconbridge Public School On Thursday 14th and Friday 15th November 2019. There will be 

one matinee performance starting at midday each day and one evening performance starting at 6pm each evening. 

Tickets will go on sale at 9am on Monday 21st October and will be available for purchase until Wednesday 13th November, 

unless sold out. 

All tickets will be $10 pp and can be purchased from trybooking.com by accessing the following link: 

http://www.trybooking.com/BFJYQ 

If you have trouble with this link, please try 

https://www.trybooking.com/551580 

Please contact Mrs Bridges if you come across any difficulties when purchasing tickets. 

Please note: For both evening performances there will be a BBQ available from 4:45pm. Payment for the 

BBQ will be cash only. 

 

Support our Students 

In Sydney Town Hall on Sunday 27th October, at 6.30pm, Faulconbridge Choir will join with 800 Primary, Secondary and 
Adult singers in a program of great music. 

 

Proceeds will support the Music Therapy program at Westmead Children’s Hospital – now considered essential to the 
treatment and recovery of very sick children. 

 

You will hear (and sing) some old favourites - You’ll Never walk Alone, John Farnham’s You’re the Voice and O Come All Ye 
Faithful, and much more! 

 

You can purchase tickets via the following link: https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/celebration-sing-out-80-years-tickets-
67207329933 or make a donation at http://www.csme.org.au/donate.html 

 

Many thanks, 

Mal 

CELEBRATION SING OUT! – 80 Years  

http://www.trybooking.com/BFJYQ
https://www.trybooking.com/551580
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/celebration-sing-out-80-years-tickets-67207329933
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/celebration-sing-out-80-years-tickets-67207329933
http://www.csme.org.au/donate.html


 

 

 

 

 

       

 

  

 
 
 

 
On Monday the 23rd of September we attended the PSSA futsal gala day at Katoomba Aquatic   
Centre. The girls team consisted of Krystal, Niamh, Evie, Kayla, Hayley, April, Eva A and our goal 
keeper Matilda E. We lost our first game to Springwood 2-0. In our second game we had first win 
against Wentworth Falls PS 1-0. We won our third game 3-0 to Katoomba and our fourth game we 
lost 3-0 to Springwood PS. In our fifth and sixth game we drew with Wentworth Falls PS and won     
1-0 to Katoomba PS. During the group stage a win was worth 3 points and a draw was worth one. 
Since we won 3 games and had one draw, we were on 10 points meaning that we made it into the 
final.  
 
We faced Springwood PS in the final and started the game string with an early goal thanks to a penalty taken by Eva.      
Unfortunately it was not meant to be for us and we eventually went down 2-1 in a close game.  
 

At the end of the day we were awarded the runner up silver medals and had such a good time. Thank you to Mr Smith and 

Mr Cleary for being great coaches and Mr Smith coming with us on the day.  

 

Niamh O & Krystal W 

So close yet so far... 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
On Monday the 23rd of September Faulconbridge Public School attended the Mountains Futsal gala 
day. Our first game against Springwood PS ended in a 3-2 win after being down 2-1. The second game 
was against Wentworth Falls PS and a change of formation by Coach Smithinho brought out a clean 
sheet with 2 goals to Oscar M. The third game was against Katoomba PS and saw a massive 6-1 win 
with Alex Bi getting 2 goals, Bowen B getting 2, Bailey S getting 1 and Lachlan H getting 1. Our fourth 
game was against Springwood PS. After trailing 2-1, super subs   Lachlan H and Bowen B came on and 
turned the score into a 4-2 win. The fifth game against Wentworth Falls PS saw another win with the 
score being 3-1, goals to Alex B, Locky W and Lachlan H. Our last group game was against Katoomba PS and ended in a 3-1 
win, with goalkeeper Archie L swapping with Lachlan H giving him a goal for the tournament.  
 
Going into the final we were undefeated and faced Springwood PS. The stakes were high going into the game and after a 
tough start we came through with a solid 3-0 win. Goals to Lachlan H and a great goal by Bailey S.  
 
Congratulations to all the boys. 
 
Alex  B and Lochlan W 

Faulconbridge Public School Senior Boys 
Dominate Mountains Futsal Gala Day  



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

SPRINGWOOD WORLD OF TENNIS 
 

Andrew McLeod 
Accredited Club Professional NSW TCA 

Coach 

Previously coached in USA and Germany 

Qualified PDHPE Teacher 
 

GROUP & PRIVATE LESSONS 

ALL AGES - beginners to elite players 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY COACHING CLINICS 

PRO SHOP, RACQUET SALES & RESTRINGING 

Phone: 4751 5383 

Mobile: 0416 083 472 

Email: springwoodworldoftennis@hotmail.com 

SPRING ST, SPRINGWOOD 

PO BOX 473, SPRINGWOOD   NSW   2777 

SWOT 



 

 

 


